Applied Physics Laboratory


11100 Johns Hopkins Road


Laurel, MD  20732-6099


27 December, 1995


Mr. Jean-Paul Emard


Director, X3 Secretariat


Information Technology Industry Council


1250 Eye Street, NW, Suite 200


Washington, DC  20005-3922


Dear Jean-Paul,


I am resigning as chairman of the X3L2 Committee.  Although my term as chair runs until March, 1996, my Laboratory commitment ends this year.  The resignation will take effect as soon as the OMC approves my successor.  Mr. Arnold Winkler of Unisys has volunteered to become the new chairman and I am certain that with his experience and commitment, he will do an excellent job.  At our X3L2 meeting earlier this month, Arnold and I made plans for the transition to the new officers.


Working as the chairman of X3L2 has been a pleasure and a challenge.  I enjoyed working with you and your fine staff at the Secretariat, especially Kate McMillan.  


Let me wish you and the staff continued success.


Sincerely,


Edwin Hart


cc:


Arnold Winkler


Kate McMillan


